CYPRESS BASIN TEXAS MASTER NATURALIST MEETING MINUTES 
April 10, 2012
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President Rosanna Salmon at 6:30: pm at the Transportation Building in Jefferson, Texas. 22 members and students were present.
Previous Meeting Minutes:   Minutes from the previous meeting were read, approved and accepted with a motion from Linda and seconded by Ted.
Treasurer’s Report:  Karen Morris gave the financial report.  Expenses for training totaled $1260.  Other expenses were for the new projector and a white board.  

Discussion was held regarding the chapter absorbing the expense for “Flying Wild” which will be $15 per person. Sue moved that the chapter do this and Ted seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
General Items Discussed:  
1. The Amphibian Watch workshop will be 4/28/12 at Collins Academy in Jefferson from 4:00-9:00 pm.  The cost is $10:00.

2. The butterfly garden in Jefferson was discussed. One of the teachers was concerned that the Monarchs were eating the entire tropical milk weed and would soon run out of food.  Rosanna suggested that they purchase more milk weed.
3. Rosanna has been working with the group for the “Historic Port Jefferson Restoration” to help establish plantings for the park.  She discovered the “tree of heaven” which is an invasive that will need to be eliminated.  Rosanna has sent a letter to the Wildlife and Fisheries department stating that the volunteer opportunities will be presented to our chapter for possible participation.
4. Rosanna suggested that each member volunteer to do a program for the chapter for the members to receive advanced hours.  The time spent preparing the presentation would be volunteer hours.

5. Rosanna reported on her butterfly watch and presented tips on butterfly identification.

6. The chapter retreat will be May 4-6 at Wilkes Power Plant Recreation Area.  The cost is $20.  Members may sign-up through April 30 by contacting Betty.  “Flying Wild” will be presented on Saturday morning.

7. Volunteer reports are now due for the first quarter of 2012...Please get them to Rosanna as soon as you can.

8. Vanessa is to have a Chinese Tallow pull on Goat Island in May and will let us know what day.

9. Bob Vernon an archaeologist is offering our chapter volunteer opportunities.  More will come on this.

10. Ted reported on the emerald ash bore trap project.  22 out of 29 have been placed.

11. Vanessa reported to the chapter the schedule of events for the opening of the Caddo Lake Paddling Trails May 5.  Pat Sawyer disclosed the paddling trails map that he has developed which is outstanding!  Each volunteer was given their assignment and station.  Other events of the weekend were discussed.
With no other business to discuss, Karen moved that the meeting be adjourned and Robert seconded the motion.  The next scheduled meeting is Tuesday, May 15, 2012 at 6:30pm at the Transportation Building in Jefferson.  All members are encouraged to attend.
Respectful submitted

Sue Simmons, Secretary
